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NW BCU Licensing Department - Brent  
Wembley Police Station 
603, Harrow Road 
Wembley 
HA0 2HH 
Tel: 07500 087 115 
Email: Phil.S.Graves@met.police.uk 

Web: www.met.police.uk 
 

Date:  Tuesday 24th of September 2024 

 

 Dear Justyna, 
 

Can I remind you of the following condition on your premises license:- 

 
35. No patrons shall be admitted or re-admitted to the premises after (21.00) hours unless they have passed 
through a metal detecting search arch and, if the search arch is activated or at the discretion of staff, then 

physically searched, which will include a ''pat down search'' and a full bag search. 
 
Due to the fight that occurred in the early hours of 24th of August this year you supplied me with CCTV 
footage of the affray and those involved in the fighting entering the premises. I have viewed this CCTV 
footage which shows the following people entering your venue after 21.00 hours who do not pass 
through the metal detector, nor are they searched. 
 
23.52 hours. A lady in a very distinctive black and white outfit entering the venue. This lady does not 
pass through your metal detector nor is she searched. 
 

23.49 hours. Two males enter the venue one wearing a mustard colour jacket. Again neither of these 
males are searched nor do they pass through the metal detector. Ironically the male in the mustard 
top is seen fighting at 02.23 hours with yourself and Mr Simon Rad trying to control the fight. The 
male in the mustard top is escorted out the front door by Mr Simon Rad at 02.29 hours. 
 
Again I am concerned that you and your staff have failed to adhere to yet another condition on your 
premises license and one of those was involved in a fight inside your venue, which required the police 
and London Ambulance Service to attend. The last warning letter I sent your venue was only on the 
11th of September 2024 
 
Can you offer me any re-assurance on what measures you and your team will be taking to correct this 
and all the other liceninsg breaches I have made you aware of? 

 
Yours Sincerely, 
 
Phil  
 
PC Phil Graves 3122NW 
NW BCU - Brent Licensing 
Philip.Graves@met.police.uk 



  

 
 
 
            
 


